CHEBEAGUE TOWN OFFICE UPDATE

Week of September 3, 2007
Standing Committees Establish Regular Meeting Schedule:  Several boards and one commission have begun to set a schedule for their regular meetings as follows. Meeting notices will be posted at the usual locations (boat, Chandler’s Cove, Library, Store and on the Town of Chebeague icon of the Cheabeague Web Page.    

Coastal Waters Commission:  Chairperson Jeff Putnam indicates that the commission is planning to meet regularly on the second Thursday of every month.  Unless posted otherwise meetings will be at 7 pm at the Firehouse Conference Room.

Board of Adjustment & Appeals:  Chairperson Dave Stevens tells us the board is planning to hold its’ regular meetings on the third Tuesday of every month.  Unless posted differently meetings will be located at the Chebeague Island Recreation Center starting at 7 pm. 

Planning Board:  Chairperson Beth Howe has told us the board will meet the third Thursday of every month unless posted otherwise. Those meetings will also start at 7 pm at the Chebeague Island Hall.  

Tax Bill Mailing Hints:  Several payments have arrived, which could not be processed because checks were made out incorrectly.  Don’t forget when mailing your payment to ensure that your check is properly made out to the Town of Chebeague Island and not TD Bank North. Your payments are mailed to the bank as part of lock box arrangement and therefore only require you to address the envelope that way! As always you can feel free to drop by the town office or mail your check to P.O. Box 22, Town of Chebeague Island. 

Public Comments Invited on Central Maine Power Company Easement Application:  The Maine Department of Conservation has notified us that it is seeking public comments from the town with respect to CMP’s electrical cables on publicly owned submerged lands. Such structures have been in place since 1975. CMP is seeking another 30 year easement with the state. We are in the process of preparing comments from municipal officials and staff including the harbormaster, fire chief and code enforcement officer. If the public at large has any comments please feel free to contact Ron Grenier, Town Administrator, at the town office. The town’s comments will be submitted to the state on the week of September 24th.  
